
Dear Parents, 

Last week we had our helpers morning tea to show our appreciation to our talented, 
generous and supportive community. It was lovely to see many families joining us. 
Thank you to Deborah Deratz for coordinating the event and to the staff for catering on 
the day.  If this is the last year for you and your family at Newport, we have something 
to help remind you of your years spent here, which can be picked up at the office. 

Congratulations to our Girls Cricket Knockout Team for making it to the final round 
which is coming up this week.  Best wishes to the team for a fabulous game. 
Congratulations also, to our Chess Team who played their final tournament last Sunday 
week. You have competed convincingly this year, in various competitions and shown 
dedication and commitment to developing your skills. Thank you also, to Mr Tickle and 
Edson Ortiz for coaching the students and for their dedication to the program. 

Thank you to our Scripture and Ethics teachers, for your commitment to Newport over 
the year, in delivering programs and helping to nurture the students’ knowledge and 
understandings.  

Congratulations to Year 4 and thank you also, to our generous community for 
supporting a very successful Year 4 Market Day. 

Over the past few weeks we have been 
working with DoE Assets Management and 
a landscaping company to have works 
completed, that have been in the making 
for a while! The boys’ toilets on the eastern 
side will be receiving a make over, the soft 
fall under the play equipment will be 
replaced and some landscaping work on 
the Western side and the BBQ area will be 
completed. This will involve temporary 
fencing being erected around relevant 
work sites.  

Congratulations to all the staff involved in sport this year. There is no doubt that 
physical education contributes to students’ physical and mental health and wellbeing. 
This year, our staff has worked to provide opportunities for students to become 
involved in many different sporting options, including PSSA, School Sports and Sailing.  
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DATES FOR YOUR 
DIARY: 
MON 5 DEC 

Kindergarten Presentation 

Assembly 

Musica Viva 

Yr 6 Surf Education 
TUES 6 DEC 

Yr 4 Kimbriki Excursion 

Yr 6 High School Orientation 

Yr 6 Surf Education 

Twilight Concert Pittwater 

High School 
WED 7 DEC 

Yrs 1-6 Presentation Day @ 

Pittwater High School 
THURS 8 DEC 

Yr 6 Surf Education 
MON 12 DEC 

Yr 6 Dinner Presentation 

Yr 6 Surf Education 
TUES 13 DEC 

Yr 6 Surf Education 
THURS 15 DEC 

Years K-6 Picnic Day 
FRI 16 DEC 

Last day for students 
 
 



Thank you to our dedicated staff, enthusiastic and talented 
sporting students and our supportive parents.  

I must also thank Meredith Rasdall, Liz Dunn, Bronwyn Green 
and Deborah Deratz, for extending the students’ creative arts 
opportunities through the Term 4 project on Nature and Art.  

Musica Viva's Taikoz will be visiting on Monday, for a K-6 
incursion as part of our Music Program. Taikoz are 
internationally recognised for their vibrant performances that 
combine the energy of the Japanese taiko with the melodic 
grace of the bamboo flute. Taikoz regularly appear in 
Australia's concert halls, as well as those of Japan. The 
performance is part of the school's music program and builds 
on preparatory work done in the classroom.  

We have another wonderful week of fun and celebrations 
with Kindergarten Presentation Assembly on Monday, our 
Twilight Concert with students from our music program 
performing at Pittwater High School Tuesday evening, Years 1
-6 Presentation Assembly on Wednesday, Year 1 Fairytale 
Day on Thursday and Year 6 surf lifesaving continues. We are 
so fortunate to be able to reflect on the year and celebrate so 
many achievements together with our colleagues, family and 
friends - enjoy the festivities!  

 

SPORTS NEWS 
Sports Trials for Summer Sport 2017 

We will be starting the trials for the 2017 Summer PSSA 
Competition on Friday 9th December. All students in years 3-6 
(in 2017) are eligible to trial. Students should wear their sport 
uniform on these days.  

Students are welcome to bring their own bats, pads, mitts 
etc.  This is not required though and the school will provide 
all necessary equipment, apart from boxes in cricket 

Students turning eight, nine or ten in 2017 are considered 
juniors and can trial for Teeball, eagle tag and cricket in both 
boys’ and girls’ competitions. 

Students turning eleven, twelve or thirteen in 2017 are 
considered seniors and can trial for softball, eagle tag and 
cricket in both boys’ and girls’ competitions. 

We will give students two trials this year on Friday 9th and 
Wednesday 14th December, this sport will be considered their 
first preference. 

Students will then be given the opportunity to trial for a 
second sport (second preference) at the beginning of Term 1 
2017. This will give all students the opportunity to trial in 2 
sports.  

If students are selected in 2 teams they will be given their 
first preference.  

 

 

 

We would like to thank all the people who were so generous 
with their time and assistance in the library this year: Sue 
Punton (who we will miss very much), Tina Bracher, Lloyd 
Davies, Simone Crighton, Alisa Nyquist, Yasuyo Sannomiya, 
Cindy and Brett Menzies and the Year 6 library monitors. Your 
help with book covering and repairing, book fair, circulation, 
shelving and tidying shelves is invaluable. 

All library books must be returned to the library. All children 
with outstanding books have been given an overdue notice to 
take home. Can everyone at home please be involved in 
looking, as someone may have ‘tidied up’ and put the book 
somewhere where you have not been looking? Contact the 
library if you have any problems or questions. 

Stephanie Bracey, Gine Svendsen and Rita Ericsson. 

 

MUSIC NEWS 
Our annual Twilight Concert is tomorrow night!  All the 
students have been busy preparing, so it is bound to be a 
great evening.  It will be held in Pittwater High School hall 
with a BBQ starting at 5.30pm and the Concert starting at 
7.00pm. Bring friends and family as well as a bit of extra 
money for the Twilight raffle; there are some great prizes.  
We are also asking for a gold coin donation at the door.  An 
invitation is attached to this Natter.   
 
Registrations are online for 2017; thanks to Sherri Bulter and 
Bruce Baker.  We would greatly appreciate all ensemble 
members registering for 2017 as soon as possible.  Payment 
is not required at this stage as invoices will be sent out early 
in the New Year, we just need you to register.  The link is 
www.myschoolmusic.com.au/newportmusic.  

Instrument returns for hired instruments will take place 
outside the school hall on Friday 9th December and Tuesday 
13th December from 8.30am.  Like all committee members, 
those in charge of instrument returns are volunteers and 
freely giving up their time at this busy time of year.  Please 
make their lives easier by bringing back your hired 
instruments on the correct day.  Any queries please contact 
Karen Maguire on 0416192581. 

http://www.myschoolmusic.com.au/newportmusic


 



 

ATTENTION 
NOOSHC  
PARENTS 

2017 BOOKINGS 
 

Dear Families,  

Emails have now been sent confirming 2017 booking requests.  Please check 
your inbox for this email or alternatively log into your My Family Lounge     
account to accept/decline these offers. 

BOOKINGS do need to be ACCEPTED or DECLINED or DECLINED & CHANGED 
by 12thDecember 2016 – any offers not actioned by that time will be 
cleared and you will need to reapply. 

If any of your requested days do not appear in the offer email and you still 
require these bookings, you will need to log into My Family Lounge and set 
up a new request for those sessions.  These new requested bookings will sit 
on a waitlist until such time as places become available and will be offered to 
you at that time. 

As has been the case in prior years BSC places are in high demand and are 
limited and as such Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday will have a 
waitlist for 2017.  Places will be offered as they become available. 

Thank you 

NOOSHC 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 


